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Minutes of Meeting
	Date:
	12.04.2024
	Time:
	10.30am to 12pm

	Location:
	Via TEAMS


	Chair:
	Andy Elvin

	Minute Taker:
	Alyson Saunders (via recording)


	Present

	Name
	Title
	Initials

	Bert O’Donaghue
	New Board of Trustees
	BO

	Mark Hill
	Project Manager
	MH

	Angus Holden
	Foster Carer Rep for Scotland
	AH

	Cath Brewer
	Foster Carer Rep for North-West
	CB

	Carol Sloan
	Foster Carer Rep for Yorkshire & NE
	CS

	Katrina Smethurst
	Foster Carer Rep for Wales
	KS

	Gemma Edwards
	Foster Carer Rep for Wales
	GE

	Michelle Reynolds
	Foster Carer Rep for Yorkshire & NE
	MR

	Nicky Carpenter
	Foster Carer Rep for East Midlands
	NC

	Eileen Stringer
	Foster Carer for East Midlands
	ES

	Lisa Reid
	Foster Carer Rep for South-West
	LR

	Chris Slowley
	Foster Carer Rep for Wales
	CS

	Pauline Brown
	Foster Carer Rep for East London
	PB

	Steven O’Reilly
	Foster Carer Rep for London & SE
	SO

	Sharntel Powell
	F Carer Rep for Carers with Children with Disabilities         
	SP


	Apologies

	Name
	Title
	Initials

	Christina Brandi
	Strategic Director of Children’s Services
	CB

	Pauline Forfar
	Foster Carer Rep for Scotland
	PF

	Faye Watson
	Foster Carer Rep for London & SE
	FW

	Karen Holmes
	Foster Carer for North-West
	KH

	Nicola Criticos
	Foster Carer Rep for London & SE
	

	Beverly Douglas
	Foster Carer Rep for London & SE
	SL

	Kusi Appauh
	Foster Carer Rep for East London
	KA

	Mark Plaxton
	Foster Carer Rep for South-West
	MP

	Steven Ashton
	Foster Carer Rep for South-West
	SA

	
	
	


	Proceedings

	No.
	Agenda Item/Action/Record
	Responsibility 
and Target Date

	1. 
	Welcome and apologies
	

	
	AE welcomed all to today’s meeting 
	

	2. 
	Minutes of last meeting 
	

	
	No issues raised 
	

	3. 
	Matters arising (not elsewhere on agenda)
	

	
	No issues raised 
	

	4. 
	New Chair – Bert O’Donoghue will be joining us to introduce himself and take questions
	

	
	Bert introduced himself and gave background on his career and his family. Carers praised the support TACT provide for them but raised a variety of issues with the system, these were:
· Lack of support from LASW
· Turnover of LASW

· Camhs issues

· Delegated authority (trips, passports etc) 

· Carer training (advocacy & managing professional meetings) 
	

	5. 
	Mark Hill, Project Manager introduced himself and spoke about the new Innovation team and their work.
	

	
	
	

	6. 
	Short Breaks 
	

	
	We have known for some time that access to regular short breaks is particularly challenging for the carers of children with disabilities. In part this is due to the lack of other carers able to look after children with additional needs, and sometimes the reluctance of Local Authority to step in and provide short breaks, especially if the child is placed is from a different Local Authority. Area Teams know where they have a shortage of short break provision, and this informs the local carer recruitment strategy. We have also been looking to provide more training, so our own carers are better able to look after disabled children. 

Over the next year we are starting to pilot new ideas to promote carer recruitment and retention. One idea to be piloted in the Nottinghamshire and Derbyshire areas of the East Midlands, will be to recruit a hub carer (similar to Mockingbird) who will be specifically recruited to provide support to other local foster carers, including short breaks. The majority of the carers in this hub look after a child with a disability and we have chosen this locality because it’s one of the areas we know we currently lack sort break support. If the pilot is successful, then we can look to share the learning across TACT.

Both Yorkshire & the Northeast and East London have recently approved households that will provide short breaks. One is a nurse and the other a Paediatrician, so they are well placed to look after children with medical needs. We are still facing challenges where children require specialist equipment and are looking at how we address this.
	

	7. 
	TACT manifesto 
	

	
	Election year so TACT will be asking carers, children and care experienced adults what changes they want from a new government  
	

	8. 
	Carer recruitment – Carers transferring in with children
	

	
	Carers transferring to TACT with children 

It is a generally a misconception that LA’s will remove children if a carer transfers agencies. It definitely will not happen if the transfer from another IFA. If the carers are coming form an LA pressure is sometimes applied.

It the LA did hint or suggest this could happen (as we know they sometimes do!) then carers will need to be a strong advocate and work with the child’s IRO to stand firm on what is in the child’s best interests. We have experienced this on number of occasions, and it has worked. 

You could also share a copy of the Fostering Network Transfer Protocol – we share this with prospective transferring carers that enquire with TACT, and it serves to give them the knowledge and reassurance they need that there is structure and process that should be followed if they have a child in their care.

Please encourage carers to reach out to us. We will talk them through the process and give them the knowledge they need to make an informed decision. 
	

	9. 
	AOB
	

	
	The following issues were raised. 

· Short break payments, issues of who was eligible to be paid, relatives who are back up carers are eligible 
	

	
	AE thanked all for today’s contribution.  Next meeting will be held via TEAMS on 24th May 2024 at 10.30am to 12pm 
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